## Metropolitan Borough of Sandwell





friendship endurance love peace respect honesty

Headteacher: Mr D Heather

Wolverley Crescent Oldbury West Midlands B69 IBG

Tel: 0121 552 5491 www.stjanesprinary.co.uk

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Re: Importance of Wearing the Correct School Uniform

As we progress through the academic year, we would like to take this opportunity to emphasise the importance of adhering to our school's uniform policy. Wearing the correct school uniform plays a significant role in fostering a sense of pride, unity, and discipline among St James students. It also promotes a conducive learning environment and reflects positively on our school's reputation.

We understand that maintaining a uniform standard can sometimes be challenging, especially with the daily hustle and bustle of family life. However, we kindly request your cooperation in ensuring that your child arrives at school dressed appropriately in the prescribed uniform.

Here are a few reasons why adhering to the uniform policy is cruciali

Equality: The school uniform creates a sense of equality among St James students, regardless of their socioeconomic background. It eliminates any visible markers of wealth or social status, fostering inclusivity and mutual respect.

Focus on Learning: By removing distractions related to clothing choices, students can better focus on their academic pursuits. A standardised dress code minimises peer pressure and reduces instances of clothing-related conflicts.

School Identity: Wearing the school uniform instills a sense of belonging and pride in our institution. It helps students identify with our school's values, traditions, and community spirit.

<u>Professionalismi</u> Dressing in uniform prepares students for future endeavours where adherence to a dress code is essential, such as in the workplace or formal events. It instills habits of professionalism and discipline from a young age.

We appreciate your ongoing support in reinforcing these principles with your child. Please take a moment to review the school's uniform guidelines outlined in the school uniform policy or on our school website. If you have any concerns or difficulties regarding the uniform requirements, please don't hesitate to reach out to the school administration for assistance.

Thank you for your cooperation in ensuring that our students present themselves in a manner that reflects positively on themselves and our school community. Together, we can uphold the standards of excellence that we strive to achieve at St James CofE.

Yours faithfully

Mr Heather

Headteacher